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Spring Edition ï April 2017 

This newsletter reflects the diverse views of 
Merton CIL members 

 
 

Let us know what you think about the 

newsletterôs new look! ï info@mertoncil.org.uk  

mailto:info@mertoncil.org.uk
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Dear members and supporters, 

Weôre so pleased to have had lots of you contribute to 
the newsletter; please do get in touch if you want to 
comment on any of the stories or if youôd like to write 
something for our summer edition.  In the meantime, 
there is so much to update you on! We have worked 
closely with one of our members to make a short film on 
what Independence means to them (page 8). Weôre 
planning a series of films so get in touch if youôd like to 
feature!  

We have talked about our concerns over Merton 
Councilôs budget-setting in previous editions and we havenôt covered it this time ï 
many of you will know that the Council finally agreed to increase Council Tax in 
order to support Adult Social Care, and since then, central Government has also 
allocated a bit more money to Merton. However, it is not yet clear what rules 
there will be around these bu dgets, so watch this space. 

Finally, before I sign off, you may remember that at our Annual General Meeting, 
members agreed a new structure to our membership. Disabled people will be full 
members with voting rights and non -disabled people will be supporters. This is to 
ensure that we remain an organisation run and controlled by disabled people.  
Some of you may receive an email or letter in the post if we havenôt previously 
been in touch to ask you to fill out a monitoring form. This is to help us make 
sure that we have correctly registered you as a member or a supporter. And of 
course, I want to emphasise how much we value every one of you, and 
appreciate your continued enthusiasm and support.  

 

Lyla , CEO of Merton CIL  

Message from the CEO  

1.  The Merton CIL Update  
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Picture: Graphic facilitator Sandra Howgate captured peopleôs thoughts throughout t he event ï 

www.sandrahowgate.com  

Over 40 disabled people and supporters attended our annual ñMy Voice Mattersò 
event on 8th December and told Merton CIL what they want us to focus on over 
the next few y ears. One attendee said: 

 

Feedback from the event was really positive with people highlighting the 
importance of Merton CILôs current services, as well as asking us to do even 
more going forward!  In particular, people wanted us to build on our current 
services and offer more long-term and day to day support. I n addition to our 
core work on benefits, community care, and housing , people wanted more help 
accessing health care and attending health appointments, and more support for 
mental health service users who have seen a cut in services in Merton over the 
past few years. Merton CIL has been piloting support for disabled people who 
have experienced Hate Crime, and attendees at My Voice Matters really wanted  

ñIt was good to hear disabled people speak for themselves.ò 

 

My Voice Matters: My Future Matters  2016 Update!   

http://www.sandrahowgate.com/
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Picture: Attendees in a discussion group at My Voice Matters 

this work to continue.  People talked about wanting support to attend the Job  
Centre and they asked Merton CIL to work with employers to support and retain 
disabled staff. They also asked us to help disabled people who employ 
personal assistants. Young disabled people were identified as a key group of 
people who Merton CIL should be talking to and working with, and th ere were 
lots of good ideas to support young disabled people to be more 
independent. Attendees at the event were really interested in another pilot 
project which Merton CIL has been working on with Merton Seniors 
Forum, ñDignity in Careò. People wanted us to set up a programme of  inspections 
at residential care homes, train care staff, and support  residents of care homes to 
speak up. People had lots to say about access to services, buildings and 
transport too, with many sharing experiences of poor access. Merton CIL 
was asked to work with the Council to ensure that services in Merton 
are accessible to disabled people, and they asked us to raise awareness 
with local businesses. 

Finally, people at the event shared their own ideas and asked Merton CIL to work 
harder to raise awareness of disability and explain the Social Model of Disability 
to people, which says that people are disabled by barriers in society, not by their 
impairment. CEO Lyla Adwan-Kamara said: 
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We also created a short video following the event - 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ELcQ -XxydEU 

 

 

One of our core values as an organisation is about learning. We want to hear 
from you about how weôre doing as an organisation, so that we can keep 
improving the services we deliver to you.  
 
If you have used our service over the past 12 months you may receive a call 
from us asking if you would be willing to provide some feedback on the service 
that you received.  
 
We understand that sometimes people are worried about giving negative 
feedback, and we just want to say that we really want to know about everyoneôs 
experiences, good and bad. We have appointed CVA as an independent 
organisation to help us with this work. Please be as honest as you can be as it is 
all about service improvement.  
 
If you would like to give feedback via telephone or email please feel free to 
contact Charlet on info@mertoncil.org.uk or 020 3397 3119. 
 
Any feedback you are able to give us will help us improve and develop our 
services so that they can be as good possible and so that we can continue 
running services for disabled people in Merton. 
 

We Want to Hear from You!   

ñWeôve listened very carefully to what our members and 
supporters have asked us to focus on. We wonôt be able to do 
everything we have been asked to do, because money is tight. 
But  over the next few months we will be work ing hard to develop 
our  strategy based on what is important to disabled people in 
Merton, and  we will continue to do our best to support disabled 
people to speak upò.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ELcQ-XxydEU
mailto:info@mertoncil.org.uk
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Could You H elp Merton CIL  to I mprove?  
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A year ago we held a panel discussion with our members to discuss what does 
independence REALLY mean. Our feeling was that the Local Authority sees 
independence as something that happens when you donôt use services. However, 
our members see this much more as being about having choice and control. We 
also realised that independence is something which is pretty unique to the 

individual.  

So, we decided to ask our 
members to tell us their stories, 
in their own words. Weôve made 
a short film with one of our 
members, Edwina, and weôre 
looking for other members who 
would like to share their view of 
what independence means to 
them. 

Your story would be part of a 
series of memberôs views which 
we will share on our upcoming 
Independent Living Road show 
in the Summer, check out our 

Dates for the Diary section on page 26 for more about the Road show, because 
we would love to get our members 
and supporters involved - even if 
you donôt fancy being on film, there 
are lots of diffe rent ways you can 
take part!  

Here is a video featuring Edwinaôs 
view, we hope you enjoy finding 
out what Edwina thinks as much as 
we did. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v
=i82ZDRquec4 

 

I'm Edwina - What Does Independence Really Mean?  

 


